
 

Opening of Rwanda Branch Office, PIL (RWANDA) Limited 

05 April 2024 

 

Dear Valued Customers and Business Partners, 

 

As part of our commitment of “Driving Connectivity” for our customers, Pacific International 

Lines (PIL) is pleased to announce the opening of our branch office in Rwanda on 5 April 

2024, with PIL (RWANDA) Limited being appointed as our agent in Rwanda. Customers can 

look forward to benefitting from an expanded PIL network, including intermodal solutions 

into Rwanda, with our newly-established presence in the country. 

 

Please see below for the address of our office in Rwanda, and the contact information of 

key personnel: 

 

PIL (RWANDA) Limited 

Unit number SB2 – 343, Third Floor Silverback Mall 

Kicukiro, Kigali – Rwanda 

 

Branch Office Number: +250 794 000 074 

Branch Office Email: reports@kgl.pilship.com 

 

Head of Kenya - Uganda - Rwanda Cluster: Mr. Ross Wang 

Mobile: +254 (0) 791 636 097 

Email: ross.wang@mba.pilship.com 

 

Rwanda Branch Manager: Ms. Jennifer Umurerwa 

Mobile: +250 784 590 287 

Email: jennifer.umurerwa@kgl.pilship.com 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support of PIL. We look 

forward to continuing our good relationship in the years ahead. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Pacific International Lines 
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